United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

COMMITTEES: APPROPRIATIONS

BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

BUDGET
ENVIRONMENT AND
PUBLIC WORKS

April 15, 2020

The Honorable Steven Mnuchin Secretary U.S. Department of the Treasury 1500 Pennsylvania Ave, NW Washington, D.C. 20220

The Honorable Jovita Carranza Administrator U.S. Small Business Administration 409 3rd St. SW Washington, D.C. 20416

Dear Secretary Mnuchin and Administrator Carranza,

In follow up to a letter I sent alongside my colleagues last week, I write today to request additional insight into the Small Business Administration's (SBA) operation of the Economic Injury Disaster Loan (EIDL) program, and implementation of the EIDL Emergency Advance, also known as the Emergency Economic Injury Grant (EEIG) program established in the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act. I am hearing concerning reports across the state of Oregon, from small business owners unable to get relief, due to SBA's apparent guidance around this program.

In particular, business owners are being advised of:

- (1) A cap of \$1,000 per employee for EEIG, preventing many businesses from receiving the possible \$10,000 in advanced relief. This cap is being put in place even when businesses qualify for a larger loan.
- (2) A cap on EIDLs of \$25,000, significantly below the promised \$2 million.
- (3) Disbursement of EEIG advances beyond the three days mandated in the CARES Act, unknown dates for disbursement of EIDLs, and no mechanism to track the progress of an EIDL application.

During this unprecedented crisis, I call on you to offer small businesses the maximum relief allowed in the CARES Act including EIDLs up to \$2 million, and disbursement within three

days of the full \$10,000 EEIG advance when a business qualifies for an EIDL of \$10,000 or greater.

I also call on you to provide Congress daily updates on the amount of loans that have been approved and disbursed, both nationally and at a state level.

We are witnessing a troubling lack of transparency from Treasury and SBA, with implementation that runs counter to the intent of the CARES Act. I ask you to clarify your EIDL and EEIG guidance, and promptly inform Congress if additional funds are needed to provide small businesses with the maximum relief provided in the CARES Act.

I ask you also send my staff any guidance documents the SBA has provided on these matters. Please reach out to Allison Hunn, allison_hunn@merkley.senate.gov with any information.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey A. Merkley United States Senator